
 

 

2017 / 2018 Balgowan Progress Association Inc.
Membership Fees now Due $5.00 per member 

Our Community relies on membership fees and  
fundraisers to help produce the Newsletter  

Please indicate payment method. 
 cash(  )  cheque(  ) 

Name_____________________________________________ 
 

Address:__________________________________________ 
 
Telephone: ____________________ 
 
email address: _____________________________________ 
 
Please indicate you preference of delivery of newsletter. 
Post (   )   Email (   ) Your email:_______________________ 
 
 

mail to PO Box 54, Maitland SA 5573  
EFT Bank SA BSB 105-040 Acc 174067140 
Email: balgowanshoreline@gmail.com 

or drop in to Jeff or Dot.  Many thanks 
Your phone no ensures that we are able to contact you if a problem with your house 
arises at any time. 

2017/ 2018 Balgowan Progress Association Inc 
 

House checks  
 

Payment for this financial years house checks is now due 
$50.00 per house. 

Please fill out below what you wish done at your house check. 
 

Bin returned Thursday afternoon  (   ) 
 

House checked weekly  (   ) 
House address to be checked:________________________ 
Phone no: ________________________ 

Please ensure number of house is visible. 
If paying by EFT Bank SA BSB 105-040 Acc 174067140 

Email: balgowanshoreline@gmail.com 
Your phone no ensures that we are able to contact you if a problem with your house 
arises at any time. 
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The Shoreline 

Balgowan Progress Committee for 2017 
 
President: Jeff Adams 08 88363159 

Secretary: Dot Marschall 08 88363146 

Treasurer: David Clasohm 

Vic President: Herman Wyten 

Committee Members: Sam Johns, Brian 

George, Danny Brokenshire  

Public Officer:  Tony Clark 

Auditor:    Tim Schwartz 

BPA email:  

balgowanshoreline@gmail.com 

Balgowan Progress  

Association Inc. 

“Shoreline” to be published every two months. 
All articles to be entered into “Shoreline” to be sent 
to balgowanpa@outlook.com by no later than  
second week of  month to be published, next issue 
will be December. We welcome contributions and 
news items from the Balgowan community. 
The publisher reserves the right to disregard  
articles they deem unsuitable for publication. Issue 1# October 2017 

Membership to BPA Inc. 
is $5.00 per adult, with 
the year beginning 1st 
October each until 30th 
September. If you are 
paying for house checks 
they are also due now at 
$ 50.00 per year. 



 

 
From the President 

Welcome to a new year for the Progress Association. We had a  
reasonable roll up at the AGM on the Sunday night of the  
October long weekend. Thanks to the members who again paid 
their membership fees. 
 

I would like to thank Dernise for the work she put in as the  
secretary for the last 12 months. She instigated the Australia 
Day Breakfast at the rec shed, this proved to be well received 
by the Balgowan community. The BPA put the breakfast on at 
no cost to the community, but however we received some 
donations which are very much appreciated.  
 

Thank you Dernise! 
 

I would also like to thank Peter Martin for his year as treasurer. 
Battling a few health issues Peter kept up with the finances well 
and at the time of the AGM the BPA are in a good financial 
state. 
 

I welcome Dot Marschall to the committee as secretary. I look 
forward to working with her this year, her knowledge of  
secretarial work is already well received. 
 

I welcome David Clasohm back as our treasurer. I am also 
looking forward to his knowledge on book keeping as well as 
his technical skills. With Dot and David on board we hope to be 
able to keep the community well informed on what’s happening 
in our community. 
 

Also it is good to have Herman Wyten back as Vice President, 
with Brian George, Sam Johns and Danny Brokenshire as 
committee members. 
 

Hopefully the North Beach ramp will be repaired in the very 
near future. We are waiting for Council approval on putting a 
shade up to cover about half of the playground equipment.  

 

 
October Crossword No 1 

Answers on Page 5 

  If any one wishes to donate or  
become a sponsor of 
the newsletter we are  
happy to promote your 
business in  

“The Shoreline” 
Remember this is your newsletter 
so any information or news worthy 
items are welcome. 



 

 
PUZZLE CORNER for the kids 

 

 
A new “welcome to Balgowan “sign is being prepared to  
replace the old one. We are also preparing to upgrade a  
garden area near the boat ramp entrance.  
We are always pursuing improvements to the boat ramp, the 
steps over the sand hills and the surrounds around the rec 
shed at lot 1 Moody Road. 
 

I thank everyone who sold raffle tickets this year! This should 
bring in close to $1000 for the BPA.  
I believe there was a winner from the tickets sold here.  
Well done. 
 

Also a big thank you to Joan Brumfield for taking the bookings 
for the caravan park, which is our biggest money earner. 
 

The BPA committee always welcome any ideas from the  
community on what we can do to improve our town. 
 

Jeff Adams 
BPA President   

 

Local Contact Numbers 
 

Crime Stoppers   ph 1800333000 
Maitland Hospital    ph  88320100.  

Maitland Council Office    ph  88320000   

Maitland Medical Centre  ph  88322185 

     Open 8.30am to 5.30pm 

Emergency    ph  000 

Balgowan CFS   ph  88363247 if maned 

Maitland Chemist   ph  88322651 

Police Assistance ph 131444 

Poisons Information Line ph  131126 

Life Line ph  131114 

State Emergency Service ph  132500 

Kids Help Line ph  1800 55 1800 

Alcohol and Drug Info. ph  1300 13 1340 

Maitland Foodland  ph  88322611 

 



 

 

From the Balgowan CFS. 
This time of year is coming into fire danger season, so a 
good time to clean up around your houses, gutters, remove 
dead trees and rubbish.  Balgowan CFS is always looking for new 
members so if you are interested please give Ian a call 88363146 
 
Siren Testing:   First Monday of each month at 7.30pm 
Threat to the town: Any time 
LATE NEWS: The Balgowan CfS attended a fire at Worlds  End  
near Burra on Sunday 29th October returning home late last night. 
 
******************************************************** 
Balgowan Kiosk 
Enquires to the opening of the  kiosk, work in still in progress but 
moving along nicely, and as for a date, they will let us know as 
time gets closer but not long now.  
************************************************************************ 
North Beach Access Road 
The contract for North beach access road has been  
granted, Council has advised BPA that the work would 
commence on the 16th October but at time of publishing news-
letter work has not started.  So we wait in hope that in will be fin-
ished before Christmas. 
 
************************************************************************* 
House Checks 
“House checks” payments are now due at the cost of $50.00 per 
year per household, so if you wish to have your bin brought in 
and house checked each week you will need to fill out the form 
on the back of the newsletter and return to PO Box 54 Maitland 
with you cheque or direct debit to: 
 Bank SA, BSB 105-040  Account No 174067140 .  
At time of going to print we only have three  financial houses to 
be checked & 27 financial members of the BPA. 
 __________________________________________________ 
Tennis court 
 
The weather is now warming up and the tennis court is available 
for use, all hall booking are to be made  with contact through Jeff 
Adams or Dot Marschall phone no on page 1. 

 

 

PUZZLE ANSWERS 

Pontoon 
As the weather is warming up it is time to get the pontoon back 
in the water, Jeff and the committee have this in hand and it will 
be out before harvest begins. 
************************************************************************ 
Cans and Bottles 
Cans and bottles can be left in receptacles at back of toilets 
near caravan park, wine bottles please dispose off through your 
recycle bin. 
************************************************************************ 
BPA are looking to make a directory of local businesses so 
if you have a house in Balgowan and have a trade which you 
wish to advertise please contact us and let us know your  
information so that we can make this available to all town  
members.  If you wish to advertise your business in our news 
letter at a small cost we are happy to place adds advertising  
and promoting your business. 
 
The  “Shorelines”, is now available on the 
Balgowan Progress-Association Facebook page. 
 

Maitland to Pt Clinton Rd. 
The road is now bitumised and opened early this month, you 
gain about approx.15minutes off the trip between here and  
Adelaide, depending of course how fast you drive, but please 
take care at the intersection of  Ardrossan - Moonta Road  
crossing especially at night, also entering on to the coast road. 
 
 
Tennis court 
 
The weather is now warming up and the tennis court is availa-
ble for use, all hall booking are to be made  with contact 
through Jeff Adams or Dot Marschall phone no on page 1. 


